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Dear Parishioner

This is not the newsletter which was scheduled to tell you about Father Emmanuel.

Instead, it is to tell you of the very sad plight of the people of Malawi, who are at present suffering from drought and severe food shortages.

They need our prayers more than ever at this time                                                               

The letters printed below will give us a personal look at the situation:

Extract of a letter just received from Fr Emmanuel in Kachebere

”There is a famine here in Malawi.   The situation is so serious that people are eating maize husks, wild fruits while others are practically sleeping daily with empty stomachs.   Quite a few have died because of eating poisonous wild fruits.   Many children are swelling and have pot bellies due to malnourishment.   Old people are just dying quietly without being tended to - no one around to feed them.   Orphans are all over in the streets begging.    The situation is very, very serious.   This has forced many to steal, thereby risking their lives.   They risk their lives because, these days, once a thief is caught people are just killing him/her on the spot.   They have lost confidence in the police and government whose members seem to be very much corrupt and do collaborate with thieves.   But people are starving.      Pray for us.   I think next year things will be worse due to stealing for not much will be harvested.

There was surplus maize last year.   But, unfortunately, that was sold by the government.   Nobody knows where the money has gone.   The government reason for selling that maize is not convincing at all.   That is African politics – very nasty.”

This extract was taken from a letter sent to one of our parishioners who writes to him regularly    His previous letters have often detailed his extreme financial needs.  Since setting up the twinning we have tried to contact him.    We wrote again last month, asking how we can help with such things as ongoing projects at his seminary and local parish.  He has not yet replied.   We will keep trying and, in the meantime, will continue to raise funds so that we can be ready to help.   

Fr Emmanuel has 113 boys in his seminary, a major seminary, so they are getting ever closer to becoming priests.   Their families cannot always afford the £75 per year for their board.   Maybe an individual, family or group would consider sponsoring a boy.   This would be of enormous help.   Fr Emmanuel himself was sponsored by a family from our parish.

Extract of a letter just received from Fr Nazario in Nsanje

“The drought was very bad from December to February.   However, I can say that the problem of food shortage caused by this drought is still there.   Our seminary has been affected also.   The big problem is for poor villagers who cannot afford to buy maize even when it is available because they have no money; the reason being that they are subsistent farmers….

“…Last year’s floods and this year’s drought have made life very hard for the majority of the people both in rural and urban areas.   There are concerns that the National Food Reserve Authority  sold some maize to Kenya at the pressure of IMF in order to pay Malawi’s debt, and you know you can hear all sorts of things when difficult moments come.   What is helping at the moment are fruits, since many are in season now.   But there is a shortage of maize, which is our staple food.   And with that people in the maize business have taken advantage of the high demand and low supply to charge almost double the recommended price for a 50kg bag of maize.  The normal cost is £8.50 a bag  and one bag will feed the 13 boys at the seminary for 10 days.   As I am writing, we have no flour in the house, and there is no maize.   I don’t know what to do with the boys tomorrow.   I will try to get some maize from the market but I will pay double the price.   We also have to be careful of buying because it was in the news last week that some of the maize that was imported from South Africa had some amounts of poison.”

In our first newsletter we reported that Malawi has two extremes of climate: six

months of flooding and six months of hot sunshine.  The wet weather washes away their crops and the sun parches the ground.

Fr. Nazario’s region has an advantage over Kachebere where Fr Emmanuel is situated, because Nsanje is close to a river and the villages have boreholes.  However, they do not have irrigation to water their crops.   They grow a little maize in their small gardens but this is insufficient.  

Contact with Fr Nazario is better, because he has a computer in the seminary and has e-mail.   However, the telephone lines are very old and easily damaged by storm and sometimes vandalism so contact can be lost for two or three weeks at a time.

We have recently written to the local parish priest in Nsanje, via Fr Nazario’s e-mail, and await his reply.

You will see that much is being done to extend our parish role in the twinning.   Projects are being identified where we can be a real help to the seminaries and the people in Malawi, with whom we have contact and the parish will be kept informed of all spending.

In the meantime, please remember them in your prayers.                                                  

Donations to Fr Michael, marked “Malawi Fund,”will always be very welcome.   

